
 September 23, 2015 
 
It was the 1st fall meeting of the Dearborn Kiwanis Club. Richard Nettlow arrived in style, as he 
drove his 1940 Ford Deluxe into the parking lot.  Norm Record arrived with Ted Daykin.  
Lame Duck President Marxer was welcoming everyone, and both V.P.s (Kilian & Michalak) 
were at their stations. 
Pat Abbott said the evening's prayer. 
Richard Nettlow got in the night's first fine, which was on Treasurer Al Holmes, for putting his 
hat on during the singing of "GBA".  Al then fined everyone that wasn't wearing shorts, which 
turned out to be Al and Dr. Goerke. 
Adrienne Zain gave a happy dollar for closing on her new home in "The Dearborn Hills." 
The speaker for the evening was Kim Kozlowski, a Detroit News reporter, who has taken up the 
cause of "Little Libraries".  This idea is for Kiosks or small cubbies, located in neighborhoods 
around Detroit (& the country) where kids can get books to read.  A very unique project. Larry 
Jackson sprung for "little league." 
Remember next week (September 30th) is the installation party at Dearborn Andiamo's 
(Michigan & Brady).  If you haven't signed up or RSVP'ed, call Don Killion and let him know if 
you are coming. 
Lots of things going on in America, the Pope is here, there is a "Blood Moon" occurring on 
Monday morning(early), and 
the Detroit Lions are 0-2. 
PLEASE keep selling those peanuts! 
 
"You can observe alot, just by watching," 
Yogi Berra 
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